
April 9, 2020 

Dear GJCTC family member. This message is for all secondary and adult students, 

staff and faculty. Governor Wolf has ordered all schools closed through the end of 

the 2019-2020 academic year and institutions of higher education are prohibited 

from offering in-person instruction.  
 

Our secondary students and teachers will continue to follow our PDE submitted 

Continuity of Education plan. 
 

Our adult students will continue to follow the directions and remote learning 

assigned by their teachers. Administration is working closely with PDE to identify 

possible adult education return dates and to develop individual program leave of 

absence dates, this is to ensure the goal of administration to preserve as much live 

hands-on education that we can. We will keep adult students updated as our plan 

develops.  
 

For now, please practice safe social distancing and enjoy this holiday season with 

your family. 

 

Sincerely, 

John S. Augustine II 

Administrative Director 


